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March 11th & 18th  
Year 5/6: Summer sport 
  
    
Tuesday 15th & 24th  
Year 7 Girls: Life fit for 

girls 
 
March 8 th / 9 th    
Year 7 Girls Life fit 
overnight camp  
  
     
Wednesday March 16 th   
(Back up day March 
21st)  
Year Prepð9 College  
athletics day 
    

Friday March 18th  
Years P-4 Responsible Pet 
ownership program 
 
Wednesday March 23rd  
P-6 Easter Bonnet Prd 
 
Thursday March 24th  
Last day term 1  
2.15pm finish 

 
 
 
!ƭǘƻƴŀ t-ф /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ  
млоŀ DǊƛŜǾŜ tŀǊŀŘŜΣ  
!ƭǘƻƴŀ олмуΦ 
tǊƛǾŀǘŜ .ŀƎ фΣ !ƭǘƻƴŀ олмуΦ 
¢Υ όлоύ фнрлΦулрл  
ŀƭǘƻƴŀΦǇфϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ 

Dear families 

 

Itôs been another busy fortnight at our college. The new playground has been a mass of activity during breaks. It 

has been great to see our students interacting socially and reflecting our values:  respect, learn and care.  Down 

ball games are also prominent in the playground and friendly banter occurs as the  

students attempt to ñget outò Mr T.  We are looking forward to the fitness equipment located outside the gym 

being completed so it is ready for physical education classes and breaks.  

 

Our students have participated in a range of extracurricular activities this term and there are a number planned 

in the coming weeks.  Today our early yearsô community travelled to the National Gallery  

Victoria.  They participated in an educational program at the venue and then enjoyed lunch in Birrarang Marr.  

Our year 8 and 9 students joined in a district volleyball competition today and there are further events planned 

in the coming weeks. Students in our outdoor education program have enjoyed playing barefoot bowls within 

our local community. There have been incursions such as the hockey workshop that was thoroughly enjoyed by 

the early yearsô students. The early years Australia Day (Altona P-9 College) was also a highlight this term.   

Check the college newsletter and prep notice board for upcoming events. 

Our first college sporting event will be the athletics day at Grant Reserve on the 16th March. We look  

forward to community support on that day. Parents are welcome to join in the day. If you are available to  

support please see your childôs key classroom teacher. Notes were circulated to our parent / carer  

community this week. Our students have attended ñhouseò meetings this week as the staff begin to build team 

spirit across the college. ñGo Green!ò.  Students will need to be dressed in their house colours on athletics day. 

Please do not send coloured sprays on the day, but parents are welcome to spray hair, apply coloured zinc etc 

at home. 

 

Hobsonôs Bay Youth Services provide tremendous support to students. Each year they provide  

counselling services, drum beat and the ñFit for Lifeò program to name a few to our secondary students. Next 

week our Year 7 girls are heading down the coast for an overnight camp. This is fully subsidised by the council 

and enables our girls to challenge themselves through a range of physical activities.  I know it is a favourite 

memory for all that are provided with the opportunity.  

 

This week we welcomed Mrs Maree White to our staff who is our new college chaplain. We were  

delighted to receive funding for our chaplaincy program for 2015 and 2016.  Maree is available to support  

families within our college community.  She has introduced herself in todayôs newsletter. Maree is  

working on Tuesday and Thursday each week. She will be attending breakfast club to get to know our students.  

Maree is willing to meet with students / parents as required with parent / guardian written  

consent. 

 

Details regarding College Council elections were forwarded to families last week. At the close of business  

yesterday there were no further nominations received for the council.  If you are interested in being  

involved on our council please contact me at the school on Monday. 

 

Student safety is at the forefront of our college value of CARE.  I am concerned at the number of students  

arriving early at the college, some as early as 8:00am.  The yard is supervised from 8:40pm (15 minutes prior to 

the start of the school day) and until 3:20pm (15 minutes after the end of the school day).  The pedestrian  

crossing is supervised from 8:30 in the mornings and 3:20 in the afternoons as well. There are many students 

arriving earlier than these supervised periods or remaining onsite at the end of the day. I have watched students 

take unnecessary risks when crossing Grieve and Civic Parade prior to the  

supervised times in the mornings or after school.  If your child is arriving at the college before 8:40 they should 

be attending before school care. Alternatively if you are unable to collect your child at the end of the day please 

contact Camp Australia before and after school care online. Register as a new user: 

 https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/login?returnUrl=   

 

Our prep to 6 families participated in ñgetting to know youò parent teacher interviews last month. Written  

reports will be sent home at the end of term 2. Students in Year 7 to 9 will receive a mid-semester report in 

week 1 in term 2. Parent teacher interviews will be offered at that time to enable families to meet with teaching 

and specialist staff to discuss their childôs progress.   

 

Have a great weekend and donôt forget the sunscreen and hat in the coming weeks. 

 

Julie Krause 

Principal 

https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/login?returnUrl
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bŜǿ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ 

Hi everyone, my name is Maree White and I want to tell you a 
little about myself.  
 
I grew up in a small farming community near Colac in the 
Western District of Victoria. My family were dairy farmers, 
who, in their spare time enjoyed travelling around Australia, so 
I have grown up with a love for the land and our amazing  
nation.  
 
As we lived an hour from Geelong, the Cats became my  
favourite footy team.  
 
My hobbies include photography, painting, drawing,  
bushwalking and travel. I also love food, especially from other 
cultures and since moving to Melbourne have been able to 
sample many amazing dishes from different countries.  
 
My work history includes Teaching, Coordinating Out of School 
Hours programs, and working as a Chaplain for the past 7 
years at Old Orchard Primary School in Blackburn North.  
 
I am very happy to take on the role of Chaplain at Altona P9 
College and I am looking forward to being part of your school 
community.  



 
  

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜǿǎ 

Easter Bonnet Parade Prep ð6 
 

As we are quickly approaching the end of term 1, we will be celebrating the end of term with an 

óEaster Bonnet Paradeô. Students will be making their bonnets during  school time. If you would like to 
join us for the  Easter Bonnet Parade, please see details below: 

 

Time: 2.30pm, Wednesday 23rd March 
Location : Down ball court next to the playground (behind P -4 building)  

 
In case of bad weather we will run the activity in the old library.  

 

Thanks for your support.  
 

 

Lǘŀƭƛŀƴ ǿƻǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ 

 

 

 

WEEK 6 

 

 

Lôautunno inizia.  

 

 
Autumn starts this week  

 

 

 
WEEK 7 

 

 

 
foglie autunnali  

 

 

 
Autumn leaves  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiZi5P7iKHLAhUMFJQKHdqRBmAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Feaster-bonnet-free-clipart.html&bvm=bv.115339255,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNFZcA7rGec3Gibdndnn0Yp7aFDl


 
  

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜǿǎ 

 
PE UNIFORM DAYS  

 
 

 
Year 7A Wednesday 

Year 7B Wednesday 

Year 8A Tuesday 

Year 8B Tuesday 

Year 9 Friday 

Year 8/9 

Dance Mob 
Elective 

Thursday 

Year 8/9 

Outdoor Ed 
Elective 

Thursday 

Year prep Monday 

Year 1/2A Monday 

Year 1/2B Monday 

Year 3 Thursday 

Year 3/4 Thursday 

Year 5/6A Friday 

Year 5/6B Friday 

CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ 

The Parents and Friends committee is putting together Easter hampers for our Easter 
raffle. We would greatly appreciate support with this event with each family donating 
something Easter related to go in the hampers. This could be chocolate, stickers, plush 
toys, Easter novelties, etc. 
 
Please take any donations to the school office, they will be accepted up until Friday 
18th of March. 
 
Raffle tickets will be sent home next week.  
Tickets are to be returned by Friday the 18th of March and the raffle will be drawn on 
Tuesday the 22nd of March. 
 
Thank you for all your support with  our fundraising events.  
 
Altona P-9 College Parents and Friends Committee. 



 

 

YƛǘŎƘŜƴ DŀǊŘŜƴ bŜǿǎ 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Lǘŀƭƛŀƴ bŜǿǎ 

 
Le Notizie Italiane 
 

Ciao a tutti!  

Italian has had a flying start this term, with lots of fun things happening. Preps have had a fabulous introduction to 
Italian and their smiles are priceless each week. Using Pinocchio, they are learning greetings, body parts and simple 

expressions. Take a look at their óburratiniô in the office foyer and feel free to join in their class on Tuesdays at 
11:25am. (We love helpers in the Italian room, so youôll always feel welcome!) 

 

 
 
 

Years 5 & 6 students are learning to play óGuess Who?ô in Italian and are really stepping up to the challenge. They 
developed the language for the game and have access to it via Google.docs. Why not try playing the game at 

home? 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

A presto! 

Simona 
 

 



 

 

 

 

¸ŜŀǊ tǊŜǇ  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


